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and good morning welcome to Asus                                                
theologian I'm dr. Randy white on this                                          
Monday morning we're glad you're here                                           
for taking our biblical theological and                                         
worldview questions on the second start                                         
those of you who are on YouTube sorry                                           
that we had a little technical error                                            
there but I believe we are on air                                               
everywhere now and delighted to see you                                         
coming from the mountaintop studio today                                        
and I want to begin today talking as                                            
promised about the resolution passed by                                         
the independent fundamental churches of                                         
America and the resolution was on                                               
dispensational theology and hermeneutics                                        
now as you can imagine that certainly                                           
interests me and for the most part let                                          
me say in advance I kind of like their                                          
kind of I'll have some errors some some                                         
some areas I should say in which I would                                        
disagree with it but I kind of like it                                          
but here is the two issues that we need                                         
to really sniff out well one is why did                                         
they do this there's something there I                                          
couldn't find a news article about it I                                         
didn't do any great investigative                                               
research to figure out but there is a                                           
backstory whatever the backstory is is                                          
probably the bigger story and certainly                                         
they're trying to make sure I FCA                                               
remains on a path of dispensational                                             
theology and hermeneutics for which I am                                        
very grateful I am an independent I am a                                        
fundamentalist I am NOT a part of the                                           
independent fundamental churches of                                             
America and I would say two things about                                        
that first of all I I would not sign the                                        
statement I said that if I couldn't join                                        
because I wouldn't sign the statement                                           
that the I FCA requires it's a creedal                                          
statement and I'm not a Creole person I                                         
know they say it's not credo but it is                                          
absolutely creedal so                                                           
independent churches should say no Creed                                        
but the Bible and there is no way on                                            
God's green earth I'm gonna sign that                                           
thing but they sign it left and right I                                         
don't and it becomes a pseudo                                                   
denomination then and that sense and so                                         
I'm not a part of it furthermore they                                           
probably wouldn't accept me but that's                                          
another note that perhaps we'll get to                                          
here in a moment but let's look at the                                          
resolution and let's see what the                                               
independent fundamental churches of                                             
America said in their annual convention                                         
of July 1st 2020 this was an online                                             



convention and they said whereas                                                
dispensational theology emerges from a                                          
consistent literal grammatical                                                  
historical hermeneutic absolutely that                                          
is dispensational theology and it                                               
emerges from the dispensational                                                 
hermeneutic which is a consistent                                               
there's the key word by the way and I                                           
think it affects even the IFC a but a                                           
consistent literal historical literal                                           
grammatical historical hermeneutic that                                         
means you read the Bible normally you                                           
just look at it see what it says you                                            
take it if the plain sense makes common                                         
sense let's go with it you don't read                                           
into the scripture ok number two whereas                                        
the IFC a International has been                                                
committed since its inception to a                                              
dispensational understanding of                                                 
Scripture and certainly it has and                                              
whereas many interpretive differences                                           
among believers result not from the                                             
plain reading of Scripture but from the                                         
inconsistent application of the literal                                         
grammatical historical hermeneutic to                                           
all text of Scripture now I certainly                                           
agree with that the so many of the                                              
problems of the church today or as they                                         
say interpretive differences among                                              
believers have to do with the fact that                                         
you're reading into Scripture here where                                        
you shouldn't read into Scripture or                                            
you're reading out of Scripture there                                           
well you shouldn't read out of Scripture                                        
you should just let the scripture say                                           
what it should say now going on the next                                        
whereas the IFC a has long rejected a                                           
dual hermeneutic which approaches most                                          
of Scripture literally but other                                                
portions                                                                        
allegorically now I 100% agree that they                                        
have done that and I 100% agree that                                            
that's what they should do however I                                            
think if you if you worded this just                                            
slightly different the IFC a would be                                           
guilty you see here once again whereas                                          
the IFC has long rejected a dual                                                
hermeneutic which approaches most of                                            
Scripture literally but other portions                                          
allegorically I don't think the IFC a                                           
for the most part approaches any                                                
scripture allegorically unless obviously                                        
it's meant to be allegorical that's what                                        
a literalist does when it's meant to be                                         
allegorical they take it literally                                              
allegorically now the one thing here I                                          
would say however is that while the IFC                                         
a says they reject a literal excuse me                                          
they reject a dual hermeneutic the one                                          
thing they do allow is reading                                                  
dispensational theology into passages                                           
where that passage does not actually say                                        



what they have read into it we'll look                                          
at that here perhaps in a moment but                                            
let's go on with the resolution whereas                                         
it has become increasingly popular for                                          
some in their attempt to promote the                                            
gospel and exalt Christ to do so by                                             
replacing the literal grammatical                                               
historical interpretive approach to                                             
scripture with a redemptive historical                                          
or Christocentric hermeneutic which                                             
seeks to find Christ and redemption in                                          
every text of Scripture okay it has                                             
become increasingly popular for some to                                         
do this this christological or                                                  
Christocentric or redemptive historical                                         
approach is coming in two colleges two                                          
seminaries chiefly its coming from a                                            
covenant point of view                                                          
many if not most in the IFC a                                                   
unfortunately accept a covenant point of                                        
view at least as it relates to election                                         
and theology they do not reject that                                            
along with Dallas Theological and others                                        
they come from that kind of old                                                 
Presbyterian background and bring that                                          
in with them unfortunately and and and                                          
that laid the seed ground for a                                                 
Christocentric approach now I have said                                         
many times if you see something that                                            
says it is christ-centered                                                      
just run don't walk oh but that sounds                                          
wonderful it's christ-centered run don't                                        
walk or gospel-centered run don't walk                                          
what that means is that Christ becomes                                          
the hermeneutic rather than words being                                         
the hermeneutic a consistent grammatical                                        
literal approach to scripture says I'm                                          
going to read these words if these words                                        
speak of Christ then I'll see Christ                                            
there now a Christocentric point of view                                        
looks at it and says Christ in every                                            
page Christ in every paragraph Christ in                                        
every chapter Christ in every verse                                             
bring out Christ in that and that of                                            
course causes you to see things that                                            
simply are not there you make up types                                          
that are not there you make up allegory                                         
that is not there on and on it is not as                                        
IFC a very correctly says it is not a                                           
responsible dispensational hermeneutic                                          
if you're a dispensationalist as I FCA                                          
has done you need to reject this                                                
Christocentric hermeneutic that is                                              
increasingly popular for some as they                                           
say                                                                             
now there's the whereas now let's get to                                        
we've got one two three four resolves be                                        
it therefore resolved that the I FCA                                            
international seeks to affirm the                                               
exaltation of both the gospel and                                               
Jesus Christ be it further resolved that                                        
the IFC Aysen seeks to proclaim Christ                                          



and redemption from every biblical                                              
passage in which he has been placed by                                          
the Holy Spirit                                                                 
now those two resolves right there those                                        
tell me that within the IFC a there is a                                        
growing movement of accepting a                                                 
Christological approach the reason they                                         
tell me that is because it looks to me                                          
like they are dancing around an issue a                                         
little bit they don't want to really                                            
come out and say professor so-and-so                                            
you're absolutely wrong now by the way I                                        
don't again I don't know the backstory I                                        
don't know if it's professor so-and-so I                                        
don't know if it's past or so-and-so I                                          
don't know if it's this group so-and-so                                         
I don't know what it is but then they're                                        
not yet wanting to name names and                                               
they're not wanting to come across rude                                         
now you know that yours truly does                                              
sometimes come across rude and so                                               
perhaps I'm not the one to talk to on                                           
this maybe they should be talking to me                                         
about how I need to be a little kinder                                          
gentler but these two resolves right                                            
here the first to be it therefore                                               
resolved seeks to affirm the exaltation                                         
of both the gospel in Jesus Christ who                                          
doesn't                                                                         
among Christianity and especially                                               
independent fundamental Christianity who                                        
is there that does not seek to affirm                                           
the exaltation of the gospel and Jesus                                          
Christ we all do that that tells me this                                        
is a little bit of an issue in which we                                         
want to throw you a bone we don't we                                            
want to say you're nice wonderful godly                                         
people we want to affirm the gospel just                                        
like you do be it FURTHER RESOLVED we                                           
seek to proclaim Christ and Redemption                                          
from every biblical passage in which he                                         
has been placed that's a just seems                                             
somebody's tiptoeing through the tulips                                         
is all I can sniff out of there again I                                         
don't know the backstory somebody might                                         
call me up this afternoon and tell me                                           
the Baxter                                                                      
and I'll say oh goodness I was                                                  
absolutely right                                                                
or they may tell me I was absolutely                                            
wrong in which case of course I'd try to                                        
I would i would resolve to set it                                               
straight here be it FURTHER RESOLVED                                            
next-to-the-last                                                                
that where neither christ nor the gospel                                        
is explicitly found in the text that we                                         
refuse to place either there through the                                        
misuse of typology or through the use of                                        
a preconceived hermeneutical grid first                                         
of all in the words themselves I want to                                        
say Amen absolutely hallelujah if Christ                                        
is not there don't put him there if the                                         



gospel is not there don't put it there                                          
don't do it through the misuse of                                               
typology don't do it through the use of                                         
a preconceived hermeneutical grid just                                          
don't do it take the scripture and let                                          
it only say what it says now let's speak                                        
to an issue within the eye FCA if you                                           
happen to be one who says I am a right                                          
divider if you happen to be one that                                            
says I don't believe you find the gospel                                        
in Acts chapter 2 the I FCA will crucify                                        
you                                                                             
they will verge if on calling you a                                             
heretic they will not welcome you for 30                                        
seconds you are not allowed if you see                                          
the church starting somewhere after acts                                        
2 you know why we know the church                                               
started in Acts chapter 2 because                                               
dispensational theologians told us and                                          
don't you say anything different oh but                                         
the I FCA refuses to place either the                                           
gospel refuses to place the gospel                                              
through the misuse of typology or                                               
through the use of a preconceived                                               
hermeneutical grid like an axe to grid                                          
for example I promise you if you call up                                        
the IFC a today and say I don't believe                                         
you have the gospel in Acts chapter 2                                           
through Acts chapter 13 they will say                                           
why absolutely we have it there and                                             
they'll point out a few proof texts                                             
scriptures but the truth is they break                                          
their very own resolution here because                                          
they were focused on something else I                                           
agree with what they're focused on                                              
they're exactly right but but overall                                           
they've still got these problems in that                                        
they have a preconceived hermeneutical                                          
grid that preconceived hermeneutical                                            
grid by the way comes through their                                             
creed that you have to sign in order to                                         
become a member it comes through so                                             
strong that I personally could not sign                                         
it                                                                              
no there's of course can sign it I and                                          
but let me also say by the way even if I                                        
agreed with everything in their Creed I                                         
still wouldn't sign it because I'm not a                                        
cradle person you know you're just not                                          
gonna catch me signing one of those                                             
things and it just is I think the reason                                        
is because I've been burned too many                                            
times on things that I thought yeah                                             
that's that's that's right yeah I'll                                            
sign that and then later on I came to                                           
say oh wait a minute                                                            
maybe not so here the IFC I internet                                            
independent excuse me let me get that                                           
right independent fundamental churches                                          
of America has passed this particular                                           
resolution last week they go with their                                         
be it finally resolved that we commit                                           



ourselves to search for the authorial                                           
intent both divine and human behind                                             
every                                                                           
biblical text through the careful use of                                        
the interpretive principles found in the                                        
literal grammatical historical approach                                         
to hermeneutics that final one there                                            
again I would just say Amen I hope that                                         
they will actually do it I hope that                                            
this issue of the christological                                                
hermeneutics which is in there and and I                                        
think they're right in addressing it it                                         
needed to be addressed                                                          
I don't know again I don't know what the                                        
backstory is with the independent                                               
fundamental churches of America but I                                           
know what it is just in evangelicalism                                          
and it really is becoming a rising                                              
problem and probably they would have                                            
done better instead of passing a                                                
resolution because resolutions for the                                          
most part if they have anything any                                             
similarity to other issues resolutions                                          
for the most part are dead on arrival                                           
they get they get printed somewhere                                             
people say hallelujah we feel better                                            
let's go get a hamburger and they they                                          
really don't mean anything it would be                                          
so much better to say hey guess what I                                          
am just we're going to sit down we're                                           
going to have a meeting with dr. who's                                          
it with Professor wiggle jaw whoever it                                         
is we're going to address this matter                                           
because we don't think a christological                                         
hermeneutic is right now I know that                                            
they are willing and able to do that and                                        
I just again I have a feeling there's a                                         
backstory here that we're missing but on                                        
that again on that final issue if and                                           
this is what happened to me if get it                                           
down here                                                                       
the IFC a independent fundamental                                               
churches of America really does commit                                          
themselves individually to the search                                           
for authorial intent both divine and                                            
human they'll find the book of Acts will                                        
come alive to them and some of what they                                        
crucified in terms of theology they may                                         
have to back up and accept when they go                                         
with authorial intent and a consistent                                          
literal grammatical historical of                                               
to scripture they're going to find all                                          
the sudden that the dispensation of                                             
grace was given to Paul those words                                             
sound familiar don't they something like                                        
Ephesians chapter three and that's one                                          
that they reject out just very clearly                                          
as it stands right now so there we go                                           
with a little information on the                                                
independent fundamental churches of                                             
America by fundamental I think let's see                                        
is there a definition of fundamental I                                          



saw that question come up and most                                              
fundamental churches and probably the                                           
independent fundamental churches of                                             
America as well take that term from the                                         
historic use of fundamentalism within                                           
the broader Christian world and that is                                         
that there was true religious liberalism                                        
that was rejecting things like the                                              
virgin birth the the the the physical                                           
personage of Jesus Christ the the the                                           
miracles there were five altogether                                             
there these these things that that the                                          
religious people like Union seminary in                                         
New York Riverside Church Harry Emerson                                         
Fosdick they were great voices of the                                           
day great as in mighty voices of the day                                        
late 1800s Early 1900s the                                                      
fundamentalist came and they began to                                           
write some papers on the fundamentals                                           
are a Tory was behind this                                                      
and they wrote those papers on the                                              
fundamentals and in writing the                                                 
fundamentals those who held to those                                            
fundamentals came to be known as                                                
fundamentalists now in a broader sense                                          
later what happened is that the                                                 
fundamentalist was one really who                                               
trusted the scripture and taught the                                            
things literally as the scripture said                                          
was a fundamentalist therefore                                                  
almost all fundamentalists were                                                 
dispensationalist because again if you                                          
take the scripture for what it says and                                         
you don't have some preconceived idea                                           
that you're reading into it you are                                             
going to be a fundament you are going to                                        
be a dispensationalist so that's the                                            
term there I've written a book a little                                         
booklet many of you know why I'm a                                              
fundamentalist and you should be too and                                        
I talked about the need to broaden the                                          
term of fundamentalism because Neil                                             
neo-orthodoxy came Karl Barth and some                                          
others about the 1950s and created                                              
modern evangelicalism and neo-orthodoxy                                         
could claim the fundamentals the problem                                        
is they were not fundamentalist at all                                          
even though they hold to the                                                    
fundamentals so I argue in that little                                          
booklet there is a need to come and                                             
redefine fundamentalism and include some                                        
things like separation the doctrine of                                          
separation which many fundamentalists                                           
hold to but not all fundamentalist hold                                         
to it and most evangelicals don't even                                          
know what you're talking about I guess                                          
it means you know staying away from bad                                         
people or something like that they have                                         
no clue what the doctrine of separation                                         
is so but typically fundamental and I'm                                         
sure in the independent fundamental                                             
churches of America their history is old                                        



enough that it goes back to that early                                          
time when the when it meant we hold to                                          
the five of fundamentals now typically                                          
independent Baptists are not part of the                                        
IFC a IFC a would be more independent                                           
Bible churches perhaps                                                          
non-denominational churches very seldom                                         
do I know of any Baptist churches that                                          
are a part of the independent                                                   
fundamentalist they're typically part of                                        
the Independent Baptist movement the                                            
Independent Baptist movement there is no                                        
network there is no executive director                                          
there is no convention there are no                                             
resolutions because they are independent                                        
the independent fundamentalist are much                                         
closer to saying now let's come together                                        
let's unite this church over here in                                            
that church over there let's be one in                                          
some of the partnerships we are carrying                                        
out and let's go ahead and all sign this                                        
Creed together                                                                  
that will center around and the end the                                         
independent baptist like this one is                                            
just going to say no no no no no no I am                                        
NOT signing it I'm not going to do it                                           
because tomorrow I might read a                                                 
scripture that shows that to be untrue                                          
and then I'd had to go through the                                              
hassle of unsign it and explaining why's                                        
I'm bla bla bla bla bla I would rather                                          
just say hey folks looks to me like what                                        
I had been teaching when I get to Acts                                          
chapter 2 and begin study it in 3 4 5 6                                         
7 8 I have to change my position from                                           
where I was and that is what begins then                                        
to make a great difference through there                                        
I appreciate that                                                               
let's see that question came in actually                                        
last week and I wanted to get to that                                           
okay let's see from Dan has a question                                          
about Revelation chapter 18 and let's                                           
see here I forget when I'm when I'm up                                          
at the mountain I got to reach over here                                        
and use this keyboard and I forget that                                         
every time and I go to that keyboard                                            
very consistently Revelation 18 verse 23                                        
the light of the candle shall shine no                                          
more at all in thee the voice of the                                            
bridegroom and of the bride shall be                                            
heard no more at all in thee this is                                            
talking about Babylon is it not in the                                          
eighteenth chapter as they rejoice and                                          
see Babylon burning and so again in                                             
verse 23 the light of the candle shall                                          
no more be at all in thee that is                                               
totally destroyed the voice of the                                              
bridegroom and of the bride now Dan's                                           
question is what is the voice of the                                            
bride that will no more be heard Envy                                           
I take a position that the land of                                              
Israel which is part and parcel with the                                        



people of Israel is the bride Beulah                                            
land and the people of Israel of course                                         
live on that land they're a part of the                                         
land just like you and I are part of the                                        
land of which we live it is our land it                                         
in many ways defines us now                                                     
that would then say that in the future                                          
Babylon we've got a good book about that                                        
by the way it's called future Babylon by                                        
about dr. Charlie Dyer in the future                                            
Babylon the voice of the bridegroom                                             
that's Jesus Christ and of the bride                                            
let's take that as Israel shall be heard                                        
no more at all in thee we would want to                                         
yeah let's pull up the Greek on this and                                        
analyze that to see if that is telling                                          
us is the voice of the bride and the                                            
bridegroom currently that is in the                                             
future prior to the destruction of                                              
Babylon isn't being heard and then it's                                         
going to stop and not be heard or does                                          
the grammar tell us that it's fallen and                                        
you are never going to hear the voice of                                        
the bridegroom and of the bride let's                                           
see if Greek gives us any answers here                                          
and let's see we want verse 23 here we                                          
go in the middle column the light not                                           
may shine the voice not at all                                                  
may be heard okay it is a a verb eres                                           
passive subjunctive now what does that                                          
mean to me it means that they're the                                            
part of it it's a verb okay to hear the                                         
Erised                                                                          
let's come back to the errors the                                               
passive is you know hey I can't help but                                        
hearing is just coming in my ear I'm                                            
hearing it yes do you hear that yeah I'm                                        
hearing it too so the subjunctive is                                            
that this is the the possibly what's                                            
going to happen and the Erised is the                                           
key here                                                                        
the Erised is a point in time the point                                         
in time here's the challenge and getting                                        
it from greek to english the point in                                           
time could be past could be present                                             
could be future it's not an extended                                            
period of time                                                                  
it's a singular point in time now with                                          
that let's go back to verse 23 the voice                                        
of the bridegroom and of the bride shall                                        
be heard at a point in time and yeah it                                         
shall be heard no more that is I think                                          
it says there is from that point there's                                        
not going to be a time when they will                                           
ever hurt now I bring all that up to say                                        
I don't know that future Babylon doesn't                                        
really even exist today but I don't know                                        
that the voice of the bridegroom will                                           
ever be heard there or the voice of the                                         
bride will ever be heard there I think                                          
what it says is they will that they will                                        
you're you're just not going to hear                                            



them now if it does mean you are hearing                                        
them and you're no longer going to hear                                         
them that's really not a problem either                                         
because the bride the voice of the bride                                        
is Israel and Israel is going to be the                                         
center of the world at that point even                                          
though Babylon wants to be Israel is                                            
going to be the center of the world and                                         
beg go back in ancient days there were a                                        
lot of Jews                                                                     
that lived in Israel as a matter of fact                                        
and we'll get to this I think in the                                            
book of Revelation or The Book of                                               
Ezekiel definitely we'll get to this                                            
that actually you see this really in the                                        
book of Zechariah that buckle your seat                                         
belt Israel itself actually builds                                              
Babylon I think that's what's going to                                          
happen is that Israel let's say they're                                         
gonna be feel kind of kind of badly                                             
about the fact that they decimated the                                          
Middle Eastern world they're going to                                           
rebuild their temple they're going to                                           
feel a little tinge of false conscience                                         
they're going to say ah maybe we should                                         
do something over there let's rebuild                                           
kind of like the United States rebuilt                                          
what Nagasaki made it into a beautiful                                          
city                                                                            
and they'll probably come with that kind                                        
of approach and say let's rebuild and                                           
they're going to rebuild it and so the                                          
voice of the bridegroom the voice of the                                        
Jew the voice of the Jewish nation is                                           
going to be very strong and yet the city                                        
of Babylon is totally going to reject                                           
that voice of the of the bride again                                            
that may be a little bit of now we see                                          
through a glass darkly and then we shall                                        
see face to face but let's let's see                                            
what we've got there Chuck in Oklahoma                                          
good to see you again I know what I                                             
believe for the most part on acts to                                            
church but I need a link to a summary of                                        
why acts 2 is important and why it's                                            
wrong something is short with bullet                                            
points as to why it's bad that said we                                          
should develop that and I'll begin to                                           
work on that you know I think of course                                         
most of us probably came from a                                                 
background in which we know that the                                            
church started in acts 2 because                                                
probably wants a cracker the parrot told                                        
us so not because we read acts 2 and                                            
discovered that because when we read                                            
acts 2 we don't really discover that                                            
unless we have it as a preconceived                                             
notion so then I think what Chuck is                                            
saying here is what happens when you                                            
accept that ax2 view let me just start                                          
the article in my head just a little bit                                        
the the list of bullet points of what                                           



happens when you take an ax to view now                                         
by ax 2 and by the starting of the                                              
church let me tweak that a little bit                                           
and say the starting of the dispensation                                        
of grace that is the start of God                                               
offering individual salvation neither                                           
Jew nor Gentile he's at he's providing                                          
salvation on the basis of grace through                                         
faith not of works when did that begin                                          
first of all if you say it began in acts                                        
2 you end up with a lot of scriptures                                           
that you trip over that actually don't                                          
say that so you get two scriptures for                                          
example like Acts chapter 2 verse 38                                            
which which the people say you know what                                        
we're pricked in the heart what should                                          
we do and he says repent and be baptized                                        
for the remission of sins                                                       
he doesn't say believe for the remission                                        
of sins he says repent that's a work and                                        
be baptized that's a work for the                                               
remission of sins a see if I can get                                            
back here a right there at the top                                              
consistent literal grammatical                                                  
historical hermeneutic would say that                                           
means repent a work be baptized a work                                          
for the remission of sins now everybody                                         
who takes dispensation of grace with                                            
acts 2 has to reject a literal                                                  
grammatical historical hermeneutic in                                           
that verse they have to say well he had                                         
already assumed faith into it and yet                                           
faith is nowhere in the chapter nowhere                                         
in the context well the Holy Spirit knew                                        
that                                                                            
you already knew about that well that is                                        
to go back down to the the resolution                                           
that is a preconceived hermeneutical                                            
grid and the reason they won't see that                                         
acts 2:38 is problematic is because they                                        
have set aside their consistent literal                                         
hermeneutic in favor of their                                                   
preconceived hermeneutical grid and take                                        
that all in there and oh yeah holy                                              
spirits they're there for it's the                                              
church so you run into so many problems                                         
first of all with the text itself that                                          
you have to explain away and excuses way                                        
whereas if you make that an offer of the                                        
kingdom which I think it is and I think                                         
that the passage of Scripture very                                              
clearly says it is then acts 2:38 is                                            
perfectly in line I don't have to                                               
apologize for it I don't have to explain                                        
it I don't have to tell you why I don't                                         
do it because it's a kingdom issues so                                          
there's one problem is you you you trip                                         
over scripture and the second problem is                                        
you really don't know what to do with                                           
various apostolic gifts that was a day                                          
of the laying on of hands and receiving                                         
the Holy Spirit that was a day of the                                           



speaking in tongues that was the day of                                         
the healings and the miracles all of                                            
those kind of things that you bring into                                        
it you don't know what to do with them                                          
and so this is why so many of these                                             
organizations that take acts to                                                 
somewhere along the way either have are                                         
or will struggle with some of these                                             
charismatic issues because charismatic                                          
issues are all through those early                                              
verses you don't know what to do with                                           
the law because they're living out the                                          
law and so just so many things again                                            
that you have to trip over and get and I                                        
agree that would be nice to have in                                             
little bullet form let's see what we can                                        
do here in that let's also go back Dan's                                        
got a little bit of a follow-up question                                        
and that's to Revelation 18 verse 23 and                                        
the question                                                                    
is it one voice the bride and the groom                                         
or two voices let's see if the Greek                                            
will answer that question and it may not                                        
actually here we have a voice singular                                          
of the bridegroom and of bride both                                             
bridegroom is in the genitive bride is                                          
in the genitive that means it's a                                               
possessive if you will typically the way                                        
that you would do it here when it's                                             
attached to a nominative especially you                                         
would add this word of right there the                                          
word itself has just voice bridegroom                                           
and bride but it does have a singular                                           
voice the voice not the voices of the                                           
bridegroom and of the bride now if this                                         
was plural right here we would have two                                         
two voices so the bride is not calling                                          
out it's the bridegroom and the bride                                           
that are calling out and let's see if                                           
we've got you know right in this verse I                                        
was looking we've got a singular light                                          
that may shine the light of lamp there                                          
it is genitive one light in this case of                                        
a singular lamp now that's an                                                   
illustration that's used light of a                                             
candle and here you have the merchants                                          
plural were the great ones of the earth                                         
and by the eyes they sorcery let's see                                          
King James has that in plural they                                              
translated into plural but it's actually                                        
in the singular I'm not sure exactly why                                        
they did that unless that they assumed                                          
that the sorcery was a collective word                                          
there                                                                           
the blood of the prophets and saints is                                         
singular but blood is inherently that                                           
way there's obviously that again is                                             
taking that collectively I you know I                                           
think just going grammatically you have                                         
to go with a singular voice and that                                            
would put it into the future because at                                         
this point if you argue that Jerusalem                                          



or Israel is the voice of influence                                             
let's let's call it upon Babylon and                                            
that voice of influence is not gonna be                                         
heard anymore                                                                   
that works but only if you take plural                                          
the voice of the bridegroom and the                                             
voice of or the voices of it doesn't                                            
work for the bridegroom because really                                          
the bridegroom has not had a voice at                                           
this point the bridegroom is not going                                          
to see so I think when you get into                                             
verse 23 probably again I've always                                             
questioned the assumptions that's what                                          
we do here but probably what you would                                          
have to do is say this is in the eros                                           
this is future this is a coming time in                                         
which and really they're getting to that                                        
time because the city is now destroyed                                          
the voice of the bridegroom which is                                            
about to come that voice of the bride                                           
and the bridegroom together is not going                                        
to be heard it might be a figure of                                             
speech to be saying that you're not                                             
making it into the future                                                       
you're not coming into the time of the                                          
kingdom you're not going to hear when                                           
that voice of the bride and the groom                                           
that comes in together I appreciate that                                        
and now you know I I missed some of the                                         
context here but I do want to I do want                                         
to pick up on it because this is a                                              
problem across the board and I won't                                            
give any names on this but someone says                                         
you know if you question him in regards                                         
to acts 2 he will block you that it you                                         
could substitute the he the she the it                                          
because over and over                                                           
that is the case and this is this I                                             
think is the problem as I mentioned with                                        
the IFC a and their resolution on                                               
dispensational theology and hermeneutics                                        
again they want a consistent literal                                            
hermeneutic with no preconceived                                                
hermeneutical grid and yet they will not                                        
even have a conversation about say a mid                                        
exposition its heretic 'l it should be                                          
abandoned mark and avoid now i think                                            
that goes against everything in the                                             
spirit of their resolution and again                                            
most of in their resolution if it wasn't                                        
for the backstory whatever that is and                                          
if it wasn't for the other issue of oh                                          
yeah you do the same thing they do over                                         
here then that would be a problem but                                           
there's a problem across the board and                                          
you know I I have many mid axe friends                                          
I've got one X 28 friend and I've got a                                         
whole bunch of ax 2 friends now                                                 
fortunately the ones that are still                                             
friends you know they say okay I look at                                        
it this way you look at it that way but                                         
let's sit down at a table let's talk                                            



about it and there's a lot to discuss                                           
there but unfortunately I can tell you                                          
I've lost a whole bunch of friends and                                          
I'm talking mostly social media here but                                        
it would be the same if it was in person                                        
lost a whole bunch of friends because I                                         
don't accept the the parrot and I just                                          
want to accept what the Word of God                                             
brings by the way that's why I'm not                                            
associated with a group I don't fit in                                          
that group I don't fit in that group                                            
groups don't want me and that's okay                                            
independent I live up here on the top of                                        
the mountain right and so it is                                                 
unfortunate that this sort of blocking                                          
takes place that tells me I have a                                              
preconceived notion that I am not                                               
willing to question and I think that's                                          
unfortunate for anyone across the board                                         
and you know I say that it's easy for                                           
all of us to really so quickly                                                  
into that and you know I I've seen                                              
examples in the past and warned you                                             
although the examples in the past of you                                        
know 15 minutes ago you held that                                               
position and now anybody who holds that                                         
position you can't believe how utterly                                          
wrong they are mark and avoid them get                                          
rid of them block them and yeah J we                                            
were right there and yeah there there                                           
ought to be some graciousness as we come                                        
together in the word to say let's look                                          
at this and I had a an emo conversation                                         
just last week as someone literally said                                        
we won't do business with you we won't                                          
let you sell I just want to sell one of                                         
their books it's all we won't let you                                           
sell sell that book I said you sell it                                          
on Amazon but we'll work with Amazon but                                        
we won't work with you                                                          
Amazon is pure as the driven snow but                                           
you know you taught something that we                                           
disagree with you cannot do it I said                                           
let's talk you know let's get on                                                
telephone                                                                       
let's talk yes you know we can we can do                                        
it no unless you are willing to humble                                          
yourself and tell us you were wrong will                                        
not talk now that is honestly it it's                                           
it's it's degrading for the person who                                          
does it it's below humanity we have been                                        
given brains we ought to sit with people                                        
who disagree with us and say we're not                                          
talking various opinions here we're                                             
trying to come to the truth so let's                                            
look at the scripture and see what it                                           
says let's come up it might take a month                                        
it might take a year it might take ten                                          
years it might take the rest of our                                             
lives who cares let's begin to list out                                         
here's the problems with this position                                          
here's the problems with that position                                          



at least let's just say we've decided to                                        
pick our problems he picked that set of                                         
problems I picked this set of problems                                          
that's maturity                                                                 
and and what a happier world we would                                           
have if we had that I think I may be                                            
wrong I was born in 1965 and so my my                                           
childhood of course was in the 70s came                                         
of age in the 80s that's that's my                                              
experience but it seems to me like even                                         
in the 80s even in the 70s certainly                                            
what I envisioned to be the 60s and the                                         
50s and the 60s were just kind of messed                                        
up kind of like this year but certainly                                         
the 50s and the 40's what I'm seeing is                                         
you know people were able to hold very                                          
different opinions and yet you know                                             
somewhat respect one another                                                    
III think again I think of guys like                                            
Ronald Reagan and Tip O'Neill how                                               
different that is from Donald Trump and                                         
Nancy Pelosi                                                                    
they held the same positions but what a                                         
different world now I would say that                                            
Ronald Reagan was as different                                                  
politically from Tip O'Neill as Donald                                          
Trump is from Nancy Pelosi and they                                             
fought tooth and nail over Ronald Reagan                                        
and Tip O'Neill fought tooth and nail                                           
over policy issues and then they quit                                           
and went to the pub because they were                                           
Irish instead of Baptist can't we have                                          
that kind of civil dialogue I mean we                                           
it's it's it's a problem in our society                                         
not only can we not seem to sit together                                        
politically you know we're gonna tear up                                        
his speech and all that kind of stuff we                                        
can tweak we can do it in politics                                              
anymore                                                                         
guilt by association even we can't do it                                        
if civically we can't sit with you know                                         
with a statue of Christopher Columbus                                           
there no absolutely not                                                         
there's there's absolutely no discourse                                         
now that is a disrespect to human                                               
because we have been given the the the                                          
ability to think and move and have our                                          
being and to to be free and independent                                         
individuals I think we had a honor                                              
humanity a little bit and you know I                                            
traveled with someone year or so ago and                                        
he said something two or three times                                            
that caught my attention it was mostly                                          
in the airport when he would say this                                           
and if you've been to an airport you                                            
know if you've done much flying lately                                          
you know that it's not really a pleasant                                        
experience anymore that you know they're                                        
rude they cram you in they treat you as                                         
a criminal they give you that much room                                         
and a stale peanut and they charge you a                                        
whole bunch for the privilege and he                                            



said two or three times we just don't                                           
treat humanity very well do we we just                                          
don't treat humanity very well do we I                                          
think there's a lot to that if we could                                         
mature to be humanitarian what what a                                           
difference that would be okay                                                   
revelation again back to a revelation                                           
chapter eighteen and the question is on                                         
Mystery Babylon related to this previous                                        
question that we had a moment ago about                                         
the bride the voice of the bride and the                                        
bridegroom and Mystery Babylon                                                  
it is Mystery Babylon as it says in                                             
Revelation chapter 17 however I think                                           
that there is too much read into that                                           
and let's see it would be chapter 17                                            
verse 5 here we go and upon her forehead                                        
was a name written Mystery Babylon the                                          
Great the mother of harlots and                                                 
abominations of the earth now this woman                                        
is mystery but Babel                                                            
on the great I'm convinced is Babylon                                           
the Great                                                                       
it's the city and there's a mystery                                             
involved in all of this but I don't                                             
think that one word mystery gives us                                            
permission to say we're not talking                                             
about a future city we're actually                                              
talking about the Roman Catholic Church                                         
or we're not talking about a future city                                        
we're actually talking about the United                                         
States of America or whatever I think                                           
that Babylon is Babylon all the way                                             
through and so the the question there                                           
then relates to theirs there is no                                              
Babylon today and so when are they going                                        
to build this Babylon my personal                                               
opinion and I don't know that I can                                             
prove this but my opinion is after the                                          
GOG Magog Russia Libya all those                                                
countries come together and attack                                              
Israel Israel wins the Middle East is                                           
utterly decimated I think at that point                                         
Israel builds its temple and it rebuilds                                        
Babylon and then you've got the the full                                        
scenario for that which is in the Middle                                        
East if you heard the sermon yesterday I                                        
was talking about the rebuilding of the                                         
temple and you know that I said that                                            
could happen prior to the rapture or it                                         
could happen after the rapture I think I                                        
know I think the jury's out on that and                                         
we will see there what does what what do                                        
I FCA folks mean by a cross less gospel                                         
I didn't I don't remember those words in                                        
there was that there but I think it I                                           
think he's just speaking generally the                                          
crustless gospel and that is a reference                                        
to the free grace movement this gives                                           
very confusing there is the grace                                               
movement and the free grace movement                                            
they are different things they both hold                                        



to a non works                                                                  
salvation but the free grace movement                                           
tends to be much more acts to and and                                           
therefore they're so close together the                                         
free grace movement and the grace                                               
movement the American grace movement the                                        
American grace movement would be                                                
something like a David read a Brian Ross                                        
and see our stam sometimes called the                                           
mid acts movement that would be the                                             
grace moment they have a much better                                            
handle on the gospel than the free grace                                        
movement which holds to the same kind of                                        
free grace salvation but because they                                           
haven't worked through all the issues in                                        
the book of Acts they get they get a                                            
little mixed up and a little confused on                                        
some things I like the free grace                                               
movement when they just teach the gospel                                        
but they're always getting into theology                                        
and they very often mess up their when                                          
they get there but it's because they                                            
have not rightly divided the word of                                            
truth and so it becomes confusing for                                           
them so then they get into some things                                          
which sound like that they are saying                                           
that for example that a person could be                                         
saved without ever even knowing about                                           
the gospel of Jesus Christ or I should                                          
say the cross of Jesus Christ and                                               
therefore you have a cross list gospel                                          
now it's a problem of semantics more                                            
than anything because I've never known                                          
someone of the free grace movement that                                         
is just handing out the gospel                                                  
excuse me handing out salvation like it                                         
was candy and there was no need to know                                         
of the cross I think it's much more of                                          
an accusation a straw man that is given                                         
if I see someone talking about the cross                                        
list gospel                                                                     
I will there it's always an accusation                                          
of the cross list gospel what I want to                                         
do and what I want to see is show me                                            
somebody's mouth movement moving give me                                        
a quote let me make sure this is a real                                         
thing I think that many many times that                                         
Crossley's gospel is not not really a                                           
real thing that is is there let's go to                                         
Scott who                                                                       
says isn't the insistence on Act's to                                           
being the beginning of beginning and                                            
foundations of the church just a Roman                                          
Catholic doctrine continued within                                              
Protestantism you know that that would                                          
make the Protestants very mad and the                                           
evangelicals even more mad and you're                                           
so much ecclesiology that's our doctrine                                        
of the church comes from the Roman                                              
Catholics and again the Reformers                                               
reformed they reformed soteriology                                              
salvation but they didn't they didn't                                           



keep reforming ever reforming as Andy                                           
woods book says they didn't go far                                              
enough in that and so Protestantism                                             
accepted really a Roman Catholic view of                                        
the church which was the peter received                                         
the keys to the kingdom now the church                                          
has the keys to the kingdom now the                                             
church is the kingdom now the church                                            
advances the kingdom now the church                                             
builds the kingdom it is all Roman                                              
Catholic theology it needs to be utterly                                        
and totally reformed ever refer that's                                          
that's all going back to earlier in the                                         
broadcast that's one of the reasons by                                          
the way that I'm not going to sign a                                            
Creed because I'm ever reforming thirty                                         
minutes from now I may disagree with                                            
that Creed and again let's just save the                                        
hassle on it it's kind of like you know                                         
when you get those free offers and you                                          
give your credit card and they won't                                            
charge you for thirty days and then                                             
they're gonna charge you ninety nine                                            
ninety five every two minutes after that                                        
if you don't cancel I'm not signing up                                          
for that                                                                        
why because thirty days goes awfully                                            
quickly and I'll forget I'm not doing it                                        
I'm not going there so yeah you're                                              
exactly right                                                                   
the whole position of the beginning of                                          
the church age which I prefer to say                                            
over the beginning of the church is so                                          
so much an issue vina down under the                                            
church was a mystery so is future                                               
Mystery Babylon that here is a here's a                                         
very good point that if it's a mystery                                          
it has to be revealed that's the                                                
biblical definition of a mystery                                                
something that has to be revealed from                                          
heaven I'm not so sure that just like                                           
the church was a mystery and now is                                             
revealed or the gospel that we proclaim                                         
Paul's gospel was a mystery now it's not                                        
a mystery but we might call it a mystery                                        
the question would be is the mystery of                                         
Babylon now fully revealed and that in                                          
the scripture we do have it now I think                                         
there are some things that we cannot yet                                        
envision about it you know is it going                                          
to be filled with green energy buildings                                        
I don't know that I think there is some                                         
of that but I think the the basic issues                                        
of it probably have been revealed it                                            
would be worth and we'll get to acts 17                                         
and 18 obviously in our study we're up                                          
to Acts chapter 11 now in our revelation                                        
study on Sunday mornings and I'm gonna                                          
make a note here soon as we're done with                                        
this program to check that to see if                                            
that is fully carried out I appreciate                                          
that good question I do want to go over                                         



and look at Facebook I say hi to all of                                         
you there on Facebook make sure I didn't                                        
miss any of your questions there I'm                                            
running solo today on the mountaintop                                           
and I also of course do want to tell you                                        
that we still have this special right                                           
Gide I'll get it there there we go 30%                                          
off an historical and geographical study                                        
guide of Israel with a supplement on                                            
Jordan I don't have the show-and-tell                                           
one here today to show you but also if                                          
you go up to shop let me just remind you                                        
that the naked communist is still on                                            
sale as well and you can just click that                                        
right there and see those and on shop                                           
there's just so many nice things like                                           
reading glasses for two dollars how                                             
about that the Israel of God is one of                                          
our newer ones for $4.95 just a bunch of                                        
good stuff there that you can check out                                         
you can always click the on sale button                                         
because sometimes you get unannounced                                           
sales that are right there like look at                                         
that I think today's the last day of                                            
this one by the way it's an unannounced                                         
sale except for now I'm announcing it                                           
but it's gonna go away today a Christian                                        
guide to Kipling for $3.99 Wow                                                  
you can't beat that read little Kipling                                         
poetry                                                                          
you'll feel sophisticated especially if                                         
you take some of those $2 glasses put                                           
them down on your nose like that look                                           
over at your wife and say hey honey I                                           
would like to talk to you about Tommy                                           
let's talk about Tommy oh that poem                                             
Tommy is it's a good one and maybe I can                                        
find it here for you                                                            
let's see 1890 see if I can read it for                                         
you he uses a what is it cockney accent                                         
written into the words I'm from New                                             
Mexico that makes it tough                                                      
but and I I hope he doesn't have any                                            
words that I shouldn't say I'll stop FSO                                        
in the book we edited just a few times                                          
in which it was not appropriate for a                                           
Christian audience but Kipling says went                                        
into a public house to get up I know                                            
root beer the publican he up and says we                                        
serve no redcoats here the girls behind                                         
the bar they laughed and giggled fit to                                         
die out some to the street again and to                                         
myself says I can I stop and tell you                                           
something Tommy is a British soldier as                                         
you notice he's not really welcome in                                           
the pub so what's his reply                                                     
oh it's Tommy this and Tommy that and                                           
Tommy go your way but it's Thank You mr.                                        
Atkins when the band begins to play the                                         
band begins to play my boys the band                                            
begins to play oh it's Thank You mr.                                            
Atkins when the band begins to play it's                                        



pretty appropriate for Independence Day                                         
weekend maybe you went to a parade with                                         
your mask on six-foot social distancing                                         
and hail to the heroes the soldiers but                                         
this poem is about how they're so                                               
mistreated in everyday life Tovah band                                          
begins to play verse 2 I went into a                                            
theatre as sober as could be they gave a                                        
drunk civilian room but had none for me                                         
they sent me to the gallery and around                                          
the music halls but when it comes to                                            
fighting Lorde they'll shove me in the                                          
stalls for its time like this and Tommy                                         
that and Tommy wait outside but it's                                            
special train for Atkins when the                                               
troopers on the tide the troop ships on                                         
the tide my board the true ship yeah                                            
yeah his special train for Atkins when                                          
the troopers on the side yes making                                             
Makkah uniforms that guard you while you                                        
sleep is cheaper than them uniforms and                                         
their starvation cheap oh that's a good                                         
word for today and that is those make                                           
mock-up uniforms and hustling drunken                                           
soldiers when they're going large a bit                                         
is five times better business than                                              
parading in full kit then it's Tommy                                            
this and Tommy that and Tommy how's your                                        
soul but it's thin lead thin red line of                                        
heroes when the drums begin to roll we                                          
are no thin red heroes no                                                       
we aren't no blackguards - but single                                           
men and barracks most remarkable like                                           
you and if sometimes our conduct isn't                                          
all your fancy paints while single men                                          
and barracks don't grow into plaster                                            
saints that is a good line there isn't                                          
it                                                                              
well it's Tommy this and Tommy that and                                         
Tommy fall behind                                                               
but it's please to walk in front sir                                            
when there's trouble in the wind there's                                        
trouble in the wind my boys there's                                             
trouble in the window it's please to                                            
walk in front sir when there's trouble                                          
in the wind you talk a better food for                                          
us and schools and fires and all will                                           
wait for extra rations if you treat us                                          
rationale don't mess about the cook room                                        
slops but prove it to our face the                                              
widow's uniform is not the soldier man's                                        
disgrace for its Tommy this and Tommy                                           
that and chuck them out the brute but                                           
it's savior of this country when the                                            
guns begin to shoot and it's telling me                                         
this and Tommy that and anything you                                            
please and Tommy ain't a bloomin fool                                           
you bet that Tommy sees there's a good                                          
poem in it that you can find in a                                               
Christians guide to Kipling and you can                                         
say honey come over here let me read you                                        
a poem about Tommy ittle Dew you're so                                          



good only $3.99 glad you joined us today                                        
on ask the theologian we always have                                            
just all sorts of fun coming here no                                            
telling what's going to happen we'll be                                         
back tomorrow 10:00 a.m. mountain time                                          
looking forward to spending some time                                           
with you for ask the theologian I got a                                         
few questions in the queue already and                                          
we will get to those tomorrow in the                                            
coming days and Randy white ministry 0                                          
RG                                                                              
and by the way let me just before I                                             
leave here also tell you I think I can                                          
bring it up here that we've got the the                                         
Psalms graphically presented coming up                                          
right here                                                                      
Ian Branson I did talk to the folks in                                          
Branson the other day they said come on                                         
we're all open up we welcome you your                                           
group can come and so I'm looking                                               
forward to it Labor Day weekend go ahead                                        
and sign up if you haven't done it and                                          
we'll have excuse me a terrific time                                            
well once again delight to be with you                                          
and we my friend shall see you very soon                                        
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


